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The Federal Labor Court of Germany reached this momentous decision on September 13, 2022 (file

no. 1 ABR 22/21[1]).

In the underlying proceedings, the issue between the works council and the employer was whether

the works council could demand the introduction of a time recording system on its own initiative.

The Federal Labor Court found against the works council but on the basis that a legal obligation

already exists for employers to do so. And this is expected to be held to apply to all employers,

regardless of whether or not a works council exists in the company.

Surprisingly, the Federal Labor Court derived such an obligation from EU law in combination with

the existing German Occupational Health and Safety Act (Arbeitsschutzgesetz). The ECJ (European

Court of Justice) had ruled in 2019 that employers are legally obliged to set up an objective, reliable

and accessible system to measure the daily working time worked by each employee. However, the

German legislator had failed to implement the decision of the ECJ. The Federal Labor Court has

now clarified employers’ obligations in this respect and this is likely to end trust-based working time.

The reasons for the decision are awaited with great interest and will hopefully provide more

information on concrete implementation obligations for employers. In any event, the German

legislator is now under massive pressure to act immediately and employers will have to review their

existing time recording scheme.

We will keep you up to date with a news flash in due course. If you have any questions in the

meantime, please feel free to contact our German Employment & Labor Team.

[1] Please note that currently only the press release of the decision of the Federal Labor Court is

available.
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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